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MINUTES

Regular Meeting of the Board of Commissioners
Conducted Virtually Through Zoom Link
Thursday, October 22, 2020 5:30 p.m.
CALL TO ORDER
The meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m.
Commissioners Present: A Olson, C Mathes, K Hansen, D Way, J McNett
Commissioners Absent:  None
Staff Present:  Executive Director M Everton
APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES
Minutes from September 17, 2020 were approved as read.

CONSENT AGENDA
Vouchers were approved for payment.  Comm Hansen will deliver to the county for processing.

DIRECTOR/FINANCIAL REPORTS

The ED updated the Board as follows.  The gym has reopened Saturday mornings on a trial basis—we will continue to monitor usage.  The Navy contract has been renegotiated for the coming year.  A new program—Splash N Play—will begin November 6, allowing family open rec swim opportunities.  Kyle Ciminski will begin documenting gym equipment, safe usage, gym sanitation procedures, etc.  This will be in both written form and via videos, which will be posted to the web site.  A monthly grant recap will be provided to the Board as part of the ED report, documenting open grants, approvals and rejections.  Our current cancellation policy and wait list procedures will be posted to the web site.  The ability to book private swim lessons will also be posted to the web site, expanding swim lesson scenarios—swim instructors can generate their own business or be assigned through web site bookings.  In the former scenario, fee payments will flow directly to the instructor, with a usage commission paid to the pool; in the latter, payment will generate directly to the pool, with a fee paid to the instructor by the pool for each session, with no commission due.

Financials were reviewed.  YTD net income is $108K, including the forgiven PPP grant.  Sept 30 cash was $223K and is expected to increase to $240K by March 31.  This assumes management salaries maintain at a 75% level.  This may be adjusted as cash flows clarify.
NEW/OLD BUSINESS
1. COVID Regulation Revision (10/7) Detail.  The Board reviewed revised state direction on pool operations.  Primary changes:  (1) locker room usage expanded to changing and showering; (2) Open (Rec) swim is allowed, with appropriate distancing.  This is driving the Splash N Play program.
2. 2021 Budget—First Reading.  Two budget scenarios were reviewed—pre-COVID, using 2020 modified numbers and COVID, using September 2020 numbers.  A final reading and approval will take place at the November meeting.
3. City Fibre Conversion/Phone System Replacement.  We have received notice from the city that we are eligible to convert to the city’s fibre network prior to year-end.  In order to do this, we will need to convert our current analog phone system to digital.  Two quotes were sourced.  It was agreed that we will purchase Mitel phone equipment from InterConnect at a cost of approximately $5K, including install and training, and an ongoing monthly cost of $80.  Assuming a roughly $200 monthly city cost vs the current $750 monthly Comcast cost, the system should pay for itself in less than a year.  It was agreed that we will move forward with InterConnect in November.

ADJOURN
A motion was made and seconded to adjourn the meeting at 6:00 p.m.  The motion passed unanimously.  An executive meeting was then held to discuss a personnel matter and adjourned at 7:00 pm.  No further action was taken.
The next regular Commission meeting is scheduled for Thursday, November 19 at 5:30 p.m. It will be scheduled virtually via Zoom.  
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